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Holy Week
Sunday, April 9 – Palm Sunday, 8:30 and 11:00 a.m. 

Join the processional into worship waving palms, and enter the Palm Sunday story 
through powerful original first person narratives, and use of the arts.

Thursday, April 13 – Maundy Thursday, 7 p.m. 
We will celebrate the sacrament of the Lord’s Supper.

 Friday, April 14 – Stations of the Cross  
Lunch will be served at noon in Fellowship Hall.  

Afterwards, we will walk through the town for Stations of the Cross observance.

Sunday, April 16 – Easter, Flowering of the Cross 
Please bring flowers to enhance our Easter Palm Cross  

outside the narthex. Brunch will be served in the narthex  

between services from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m.  

Let’s create a beautiful  
Easter garden in the narthex!

Select the plant of your choice to be given in honor or in memory of someone you love.  
Your choices are: a flowering plant or a green plant. Cost is $8. You may take your  

flower home after Easter. Fill out the form on the other side of this page  
and return to the church office by Wednesday, April 5.



Calendar Many other groups meet here, but only BMPC events are reflected on this calendar.

Saturday, April 1
	 9:00 a.m.	 PW Spring Gathering

Sunday, April 2
	 8:30 a.m.	 FirstLight
	 9:40 a.m.	 Church School
	10:40 a.m.	 Called Session meeting
	11:00 a.m. 	 Worship Service
	 3:00 p.m.	 Confirmation
	 4:00 p.m.	 MS Youth Scavenger Hunt
	 5:00 p.m.	 HS Youth Mystery Night
	 5:00 p.m.	 Bell Choir
Monday, April 3
	 7:00 a.m.	 Earth Care Team
Tuesday, April 4
Presbyterian Women Circles meet
	 7:00 p.m.	 Prophets
Wednesday, April 5
	 7:00 p.m.	 Chancel Choir

Sunday, April 9  Palm Sunday
	 8:30 a.m.	 FirstLight
	 9:40 a.m.	 Church School
	11:00 a.m. 	 Worship Service
	 5:00 p.m.	 Bell Choir
Monday, April 10   
Weekday School Spring Break all week
	 6:45 p.m.	 Ministry Teams
Tuesday, April 11
	 7:00 p.m.	 Prophets
Wednesday, April 12
	 7:00 p.m.	 Chancel Choir
Thursday, April 13
	 1:00 p.m.	 Sewing Ministry
	 7:00 p.m.	 Maundy Thursday service

Friday, April 14  Good Friday
Church office closes at noon
12:00 p.m.	 Lunch and 
		  Stations of the Cross

Sunday, April 16  EASTER
	 8:30 a.m.	 FirstLight
	 9:30 a.m.	 Easter Brunch
	11:00 a.m. 	 Worship Service
Monday, April 17
	Church office closed
12:00 p.m.	 Window deadline
	12:00 p.m.	 Weekday School  
		  Flowering of the Cross
Tuesday, April 18
	 7:00 p.m.	 Prophets
Wednesday, April 19
	 5:30 p.m.	 Strategic Planning
	 7:00 p.m.	 Chancel Choir

Sunday, April 23
	 8:30 a.m.	 FirstLight
	 9:40 a.m.	 Church School
	11:00 a.m. 	 Worship Service
	11:00 a.m.	 Confirmation & HS Youth  
		  @ Calvery Presbyterian
	 3:45 p.m.	 Confirmation
	 5:00 p.m.	 MS Youth Guys/Girls Night
	 5:00 p.m.	 Bell Choir
Monday, April 24
	 7:00 p.m.	 Session
Tuesday, April 25
	 1:00 p.m.	 PW Bible Study
	 2:15 p.m.	 PW Coordinating Team
	 7:00 p.m.	 Prophets

The deadline for the May BMPC Window is Monday, April 17.

Wednesday, April 26
	 7:00 p.m.	 Chancel Choir
Thursday, April 27
	 1:00 p.m.	 Sewing Ministry
Friday, April 28
	 7:00 a.m.	 HS Youth  
		  Breakfast Club
Saturday, April 29
	10:00 a.m.	 Youth Adventure Day 
		  at Camp Grier 

Sunday, April 30
	 8:30 a.m.	 FirstLight
	 9:40 a.m.	 Church School
	11:00 a.m. 	 Worship Service
	12:00 p.m.	 Confirmation meets  
		  with Session
	 5:00 p.m.	 Bell Choir

Email jen@bmpcnc.org 
to order your 2017-18 
Presbyterian Planning 

Calendars (6/17 - 12/18).
All orders must be pre-paid 

and received by May 1st.
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Presbyterian Women
invite ALL women  

of the church for
A Morning with 

Margaret LaMotte Torrence
Saturday, April 1, 
Fellowship Hall

9:00 coffee and muffins     
9:30-12:30 program

A morning reflecting on scripture, 
sharing stories, and forging deeper 

friendship, as we consider what  
it means to follow Jesus in our  
own day... based on the final  

chapter of Luke’s gospel.

C O M E
B E  B L E S S E D

B E  R E N E W E D
Please sign up in the narthex or  

call the church office (669-2725).

Magnetic Lock for Narthex Door
The Property Committee is having a magnetic lock and 
keypad installed on one of the narthex doors. Following 
detailed discussions with staff, the committee reached 
a decision that we needed to improve building security 
during office hours. There have been several incidences 
in the past few months where unidentified persons have 
walked into the building and office area. On at least two 
occasions, the persons have been hostile towards staff. 
This lack of security can pose a risk for the children in 
the Weekday School. Given that there are many times 
during the day when there are only two to three staff 
members present, the committee determined that 
staff safety and member safety was not adequate. The 
magnetic lock and keypad will typically be utilized 
only during regular office hours (9-4p). Members and 
visitors can also gain access by ringing the doorbell. 
Staff or volunteers in the office area will be able to 
remotely unlock the door. After church business hours, 
the doors will be locked as normal and will require 
a key. Existing keys will continue to work as they do 
now. The Property Committee understands that this 
represents a “culture change” for our church as we 
pride ourselves on being welcoming. However, we also 
need to provide our staff, members, and guests with 
a safe and secure environment. If you have questions 
or concerns, please contact Wayne Mullis, Property 
Committee Chair, at waynenc54@gmail.com.

BMPC Easter Brunch help needed
Easter is April 16. One tradition here at BMPC is 
to have Easter Brunch between the two worship 
services from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. Please call the 
church office or sign up in the narthex if you are 
able to bring a favorite dish to share. Thank you!

The Property Committee is looking 
for a donation of a good, used or new, 
washing machine. The Weekday School 
regularly makes use of the washing machine 
in the church house, and that old machine 
has worn out. If you can help, please contact 
Wayne Mullis at waynenc54@gmail.com.
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Presbyterian 
Women

Tuesday, April 4  
Circle Meetings 

Elizabeth 
10 a.m. at the church

Esther 
10 a.m. Lisbet Chrisman

Miriam 
10 a.m. at the church

Naomi 
7 p.m. at the church

Priscilla 
10 a.m. 

Sue Smith, 45 Wagon Trail
Rebekah 

2:30 p.m. Highland Farms Lodge
 Ruth 

1:30 p.m. at the church in CR1 
Johnnie Wood & Nancy Sprinkle

Sarah 
10 a.m. Keithie Knowles 

39 Wagon Trail

Tuesday, April 25
Bible Study Leaders, 1:00 LIB
Coordinating Team, 2:15 CR1

MA-I (the music and art initiative at BMPC) 
participants will present a mini-musical 
Sunday, April 2, at the 11am worship service. 
The group has been working on 
Terry Kirkland's "Through the Roof " 
throughout the weeks of winter and 
are anxious to share it with you!  
The musical is based on  
Luke 5.17-26 and children have 
explored themes of compassion, 
friendship and hospitality in their 
weekly rehearsals. The children 
have created the backdrop for  
the musical under the direction of  
Ruth Duckworth and Mary Hunnicutt and have 
enjoyed drama coaching provided by Franklin Harris. 
The group will be directed in the performance by 
our music scholar, David Joseph and accompanied by 
Mike Barker. Please plan to join us!

ma-I
MUSIC & ARTS IMMERSION

The Open Table Team, led by BMPC member 
chef Paul Drummond, was honored Sunday, March 12, at Black 
Mountain United Methodist Church, celebrating two successful 
years serving meals to the community. Every Wednesday, at lunch 
time, neighbors are welcomed to eat the savory meals prepared 
by the Open Table crew and served in friendship to all who come. 
This donation-only project operates in the black and continues to 
bring the neighborhood together. Made possible by the expertise 
of the chef and the many dedicated hours of volunteers from faith 
communities, the Open Table is a bright spot in Black Mountain. 

Patti Pyle is writing a blog as she 
volunteers at Ministerio de Vida 

in Mexico through April. 
Read about her experiences at 

pattipyle.blogspot.mx
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Middle School
	 2 	Downtown Scavenger Hunt 
	23	 Confirmation morning worship  
		  at Calvary Pres
	23	 Guys Night @ BMPC / Girls Night  
		  @ Banzhoff’s, 5-7p  

	29	 Saturday Presbytery Youth  
		  Adventure Day @ Camp Grier

High School
	 2	 Mystery Night
23	 Morning Worship at Calvary Pres
28  Breakfast Club @ Gunns, 7a 

	29	 Saturday Presbytery Youth  
		  Adventure Day @ Camp Grier

YOUTH 
I N  A P R I L

All events at BMPC unless otherwise indicated 

 meal provided

Extended Session 
Leaders needed
Alice Patton is looking for a new team to 
be extended session leaders. Commitment 
is once every other month (only 6 times 
a year). Great opportunity to get to know 
some of the children and young families  
of our congregation. Please contact Alice  
if you are interested.

I n  O u r  C o m m u n i t y 

Help for Susan’s Master of Health Science degree
As part of the requirements for completing a Master of Health Science 
degree program at Western Carolina University, I will be conducting 
a research project designed to measure the impact of a Bone Health 
Education program for women 50 years of age or older. I am looking for 
volunteers to sign on as my research subjects. The program will be run 
during the months of April and May at the Black Mountain Library. If you 
are willing and interested in learning more about this project, please 
contact me at sldannenberg1@catamount.wcu.edu or (828) 230-6460. 
It’s sure to be a learning experience for me and you!  
–Susan Dannenberg (aka Isaac’s mom)

SVCM needs
pinto beans, red kidney beans, pork & beans, soup (all kinds), canned 

fruit; diapers, size 4,5,6; toothbrushes and toothpaste, shampoo. 
Monetary donations designated to food are also welcome.

A Hope needs
Urgent need: men’s medium and large underwear 

regularly needed items: socks, white t -shirts/ undershirts, clean 
towels (in any condition), wash cloths, and toiletries,  

especially the small hotel sized ones. 

BMPC Sewing Ministry
We welcome folks to join our group and the only 
requirement is that you can operate a pair of scissors and 
an iron! If you are interested, please just show up at our 
next meeting. We meet every other Thursday and our 
meetings this month are April 13 and 27 at 1:00 p.m. 
We will be finishing up quilts for church members and 
Weekday School families. We always welcome donations: 
fabric, sewing machines, notions, batting, etc. If you have 
questions, call Ruth Duckworth at 828-775-4974. 
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SENIOR NIGHT FEBRUARY 19

Based off of our well-loved previous Campfire 
Questions with Berry and Advisor programs, where 
adult youth advisors responded to questions 
generated by high school youth. We gathered in the 
Layman's home to listen to the wisdom of seven 
of our high school seniors as they thoughtfully 
responded to a variety of serious and silly questions 
about life and faith in high school posed by their 
peers. Our seniors are facing the photo.

Thank you BMPC for your continued support of 
BMPC Youth Ministry through the regular church 
budget and through Potato Lunch donations.  
We have a vibrant and growing youth ministry 
program that is faithfully passing on the faith  
to the next generation.  

6

High School Youth had a delicious 
dinner provided by Charlie, Melissa, 
and Sarah Wilson followed by Real Life 
Skills, which included Sewing Buttons 
with Kitty Kelly and Summer Kirkpatrick 
(including laundry tips); Navy Clothes 
Folding with Reid; Car Repairs with 
Joseph; and Map Reading (sans GPS) 
and Toilet/Sink Plunging with Bruce. 
Special recognition  
to our Italian 
exchange student, 
Gabe, for his sewing 
efforts – his button 
shown here.

BMPC  
YOUTH 
LEARNING
LIFE SKILLS
FEBRUARY 26
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On Friday, February 10, a happy group of homeowners, 
volunteers, donors, and supporters gathered at Biltmore 
United Methodist Church to enjoy a chili lunch, followed 
by the dedication of five new Habitat homes in the 
historic Shiloh community.  

Cindy Hensley, along with four other Habitat Partner 
Families, received ceremonial keys to their new homes 
from members of the community that partnered with 
them to help build their houses. There were many words 
of gratitude spoken, lots of laughter, and a few tears.  

Cindy officially closed on their home February 22, 
excited to become a first-time homeowner!  

Habitat is so much more than a roof and walls.  
Security!  Stability!  Safety!
Thank you to the following volunteers:

25th Presbyterian/United Methodist House
Hensley Family has a Home!

Our church donated a grand total of 231.50 work hours 
this year. Last year, our hours were 180.5. We had 23 
volunteers – 14 women; 9 men. Our church rocks!

A special SHOUT OUT AND THANKS to MARGIE 
STANSELL, who personally worked 18 hours on this home. 

Thank you BMPC for all you do and have done. We are 
so grateful that you share Habitat’s vision of a world in 
which everyone has a decent place to live. Together, we 
have made a dream come true for the Hensley’s.

Cathy and John Evans, Habitat Coordinators, BMPC 

Mike Ballard
Jane Bannerman
Eli Barker
Cathy Evans
John Evans
Margaret Fouse
Isabella Hile
Marion Jerdee

David Kaylor
Reid Kirkpatrick
Summer Kirkpatrick
Dave McClintock
Lily Morgan
Wayne Mullis
Elizabeth Provost
Lauren Rash

Margo Smith
Margie Stansell
Emma Stitt
Jessi Stitt
Linda Stroupe
Hannah Webber
Dan Wells

There will be 12 stations located at churches and community sites along the route. And 
we will use art, reflections and prayers created by A Sanctified Art to remember the 
last week in Jesus’ life. The ancient tradition of the ‘Way of the Cross’ originated in the 
Holy Land where pilgrims to this day trace the footsteps of Christ to Mount Calvary. 
Over the centuries the practice has spread to communities all over the world, so that 
people wouldn’t need to travel to the Holy Land to experience the power of following 
in the footsteps of Jesus.

The Stations of the Cross event is sponsored by the Swannanoa Valley Ministry Association 
and will culminate the Annual Lenten services in Black Mountain. 
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Thank you to our dinner chefs and our craft instructors 
for a great night of yummy food and thoughtful crafts to 
share with those who are hurting here in our community.

HS YOUTH BIG CRAFTY MARCH 12

Stations of the Cross on Good Friday
On Good Friday, April 14, Black Mountain Presbyterian 
Church will host a Stations of the Cross processional through 
downtown Black Mountain which will bring together a 
variety of denominational churches in a commemoration of 
the final day of the life of Jesus. There will be a light lunch 
served in the fellowship hall at noon and then the event will 
begin at 12:30 p.m. in the fellowship hall parking lot of BMPC. 
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Van drivers, meal providers, mattress movers, 
and overnight hosts are needed and no 
experience is required. All you need is an 
open heart and a little time. Before- and  
on-the-job training is provided!
What you need to know 
Room in the Inn (RITI) houses up to 12 homeless women 
at a time, in a different host church or agency each week. 
The RITI program is coordinated by Homeward Bound in 
Asheville, which provides case management services to 
the women enrolled while they are waiting for and after 
they find permanent housing. 

Homeward Bound is a “housing first” agency, believing 
that a homeless person’s primary need is for permanent 
housing. Only with safe and dependable housing can 
homeless persons focus on their other issues. Between 
2009 and 2016, RITI hosted 289 individual women 
and found permanent housing for 107 of those. 
The retention rate for those placed in permanent 
housing is an impressive 91.5%.  

The women enrolled in RITI are at the host churches 
from dinner time each evening until breakfast the next 
morning, after which they go back to Homeward Bound’s 

A Hope Day Center in Asheville. During the days, the 
women may go to jobs or job interviews, support group 
meetings, medical appointments, and so forth.

BMPC has been a host church for RITI every year 
since 2003. We will be using the Black Mountain United 
Methodist Church House again this year. 

What we do 
Host churches provide the women a hot evening 
meal, breakfast, and a bag lunch to take with them 
into Asheville during the day. We also provide van 
transportation morning and night to and from A-Hope. 
Two volunteers are needed at the host church from 6 
p.m. until 6:30 a.m. The overnight volunteers take turns 
staying awake, and there is a volunteer room with two 
single beds in it for the volunteer off duty to sleep in. RITI 
coordinators from both the church and Homeward Bound 
are available by phone at all times in case questions 
or emergencies arise. We will also need volunteers for 
moving lightweight mattresses from our church house to 
the Methodist Church House before our host week, taking 
the linens back to Mission Hospital on Monday, May 8, 
and delivering blankets and mattress pads to and from 
a local laundromat for wash/dry/fold service after our 
hosting week ends.

How to learn more and/or volunteer 
Sign up in the narthex on any of these Sundays: March 
19, April 2, or April 9. Call or email Scottie Cannon: 
scottiecannon1@gmail.com  (cell) 828-273-1015

Volunteers Needed
Room In The Inn – April 30-May 7 

Thank you BMPC  
for a great Potato Lunch  

on March 5. The total collected 
was $1,123 – a generous 

donation to help offset 
youth trip costs!

from Beverly Highland to my praying church... 

“...cause you ‘scratches’ out my head, prays for my 
soul, touches my heart and brought me peace.”

from The Color Purple

ThankYou BMPC fami ly

The BMPC A Hope Team, led by Betsy 
and John Murphy, recently celebrated 
a year of service to the area’s homeless 
community. The second Sunday of each 
month, a rotating group from the A 
Hope team work at the Asheville A Hope 
Day Center.

The Center provides showers, mail 
receipt, phone service, and storage for 
homeless people in the community. 
About 200 people visit A HOPE each day 
and when someone in our community becomes homeless, 
it is often the first stop on the journey to permanent 
housing. Volunteers from the A Hope team greet visitors, 
hand out towels and soap, make coffee, work in the mail 
room and perform other clerical activities that give the 
professional staff time to work directly with their clients. 

Even inclement weather doesn’t stop them. On March 
12, snow and all, John and Betsy Murphy managed to drive 
to Asheville to help the regular staff on a day when shelter 
and warmth were particularly needed. 

Because of the generosity of BMPC and some other 
neighborhood donations, they were able to take a new 

batch of towels on Sunday, but they 
report, the center’s supply of underwear 
was very low.  

One of the great services for people 
who use the center is the opportunity to 
take a shower. Each person gets a clean 
towel and a new pair of underwear, when 
available. Recently, they were unable to 
provide this most basic clothing need and 
we are asked to step up to help.

Especially needed are men’s 
medium and large underwear. Other regular needed 
items include socks, white t -shirts/ undershirts, clean 
towels (in any condition), wash cloths, and toiletries, 
especially the small hotel sized ones. 

All donations can be left in the wicker hamper in the 
Narthex marked “A Hope Gives Hope.” 

We celebrate the service of the A-Hope team and 
become their partners in extending a sense of dignity 
to those in our midst who lack permanent housing by 
donating items or volunteering to be part of the A Hope 
Team. For more information, contact Betsy and John 
Murphy: jbmurphy5@gmail.com. 

A Hope Team Reports Urgent Need: Men’s Underwear
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April and Scott Roy hosted a Stargazing Party for the Four-year-old class of the Weekday School. April's class spent much of 
February studying space and culminated that with a night of looking at the moon and planets through telescopes. It was a 
beautiful clear evening and much fun was had by all!

Weekday School Giraffe Class goes Stargazing

mailto:scottiecannon1@gmail.com
mailto:jbmurphy5@gmail.com
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Blood Drive at BMPC
Thursday, April 6

1:30-6:00 p.m.
Call 669-2725 to  

schedule an appointment

  American Red Cross

Not Getting Church Emails?
Recently we changed our method of sending all-church emails to a more efficient, 
newsletter-style email program called Constant Contact. Many Google users will notice 
that these emails are being routed to a Google folder called “Promotions.”  Here are some 
step-by-step instructions on how to fix your Google inbox in order to receive church 
emails. As always, if you have any problems, please contact Jen in the church office at  
(828) 669-2725 ext. 1110 or email her at jen@bmpcnc.org

To fix this, go to Settings (which is 
under your Google picture circle) at 
the top right-hand corner of the page.  
The Settings icon looks like a little 
gear. Choose “Configure inbox”

Then check (or uncheck) the categories/boxes 
you want. A suggestion is to unclick “Social” and 
“Promotions” and just leave “PRIMARY”.

1

2

3
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Library Notes
The Children’s Sermon from the book, 
Kneeling in Jerusalem by Ann Weems
When the time came for the children’s sermon,
the congregation enjoyed
the flurry of small bodies,
popping up here and there,
racing to the front of  
the sanctuary which, like the 
children, was Easter-clad.
One small child,
bottle in hand,
went down the aisle
past the Communion table
to the steps in front of the pulpit,
and sat with the others.
The minister greeted them and
began by asking them to hold out their hands.
Not wanting to be left out,
the child with the bottle
placed it on the table,
the table that had been properly prepared
for Holy Communion.
Whether the congregation
Grimaced or grinned,
I cannot say,
but some report to have heard
an extravagance of bells
that Easter Sunday, when a plastic bottle,
filled with the nourishment of life
for this small child,
stood beside the silver cup and plate
filled with the nourishment of life
for the souls of all present.
Of such is the kingdom of heaven….	

Easter books for children and adults 
are on the display cart.

70+ Church Bus Drivers
The Property Committee now has a process 
in place to allow persons age 70 and above to 
drive the church bus. There is a form from the 
insurance company that requires a doctor's 
signature stating that the person is fit to drive 
without restrictions. We encourage anyone that 
has “aged out” in the past to consider having 
their medical doctor complete the form. Once 
the form is completed, the person is approved 
to drive. A form can be picked up from Jen 
Thorstad in the church office. For questions or 
more information, please contact Wayne Mullis 
@828-668-4582 or waynenc54@gmail.com.

Confirmation Process
Eleven Confirmation youth and their covenant 
partners have been meeting regularly for the past 
two months talking about their faith and belief in 
Jesus Christ. Continue to pray for these youth as 
they consider making public professions of faith 
and becoming full members of BMPC. 
April 2	 3:00, What is the Church?
April 23	 Worship @ Calvary Pres, Asheville 
	 3:45, BMPC Faith Statements    
April 30	 Noon Lunch with Session  

Dear BMPC friends,
Thank you for hosting the Maryville College Let the River 
Run spring tour. Your hospitality and the warm reception 
were exceptional! Thanks to all who prepared food and 
hosted our students. A most special thanks to Mike Barker 
and the choir for all of their work in coordinating the 
arrangements. Maryville College students will always 
remember your kindness and support, and the gracious 
welcome  at Black Mountain PC!
Kathleen Farnham, Director of Church Relations 



APRIL BIRTHDAYS
	 2	 Betty Hill
	 3	 Bridget Leary
	 4	 Brittany Williams
	 5	 Ethan Banks 
		  Kiersten Edwards
	 6	 Bill Gilliland 
		  McCain Farish
	 7	 Frances Kennedy 
		  Bill Mohr
	 8	 Jane Collins
	 9	 Tommy Hay 
		  Ann Herring 
		  Ginny Lindsey

	10	Mike Morse 
		  Melzer Morgan 
		  April Roy 
		  Lily Morgan 
		  Graham Roy
	11	Susan Jumper 
		  Chad Williams 
		  Grace Drummond 
		  Joy Drummond 
		  Rylan Van Note
	13	Dwight Stobbs 
		  Greg Stiles 
		  William Holmes

Our apologies for incorrectly listing Susan Jumper’s birthday on March 2 last month. That day was the birthday  
of her daughter, Kim Reece. AND, we left out the birthday of Berkley Reece, which was March 24. So... 

Happy Belated Birthday to Kim & Berkley Reece!

	14	Cathy Skeen 
		  Diana Soileau
	16	Edward Smith 
		  Allie Brandon
	17	Helen Sheorn
	18	Brianna Beaupre 
		  Pearl Hall 
		  Camryn Davidson
	19	 Joy Minnick
	20	Carla Sperry 
		  Margaret Waterstradt 
		  Ann Bell 
		  Jake Rash
	21	Vance Stiles
	22	Mary McElrath 
		  Ally Gudeman 
		  Xander Dodd

	23	Glenn Bannerman 
		  Karen Smith 
		  Thomas McElwee
	24	Margaret Fouse 
		  Jayne Vaughan
	25	Susan Hensley
	26	Samuel Baraki 
		  Mary Katherine Robinson
	28	Chloe Stiles 
		  Clay Jones
	29	Fred Golding 
		  Ken Farmer 
		  Shay Parker 
		  Maya Fleagle
	30	Connie Schimpf 
		  Emma Bell 
		  Ayden Mohr

Order form for Easter flowers
your name______________________________________________________

plant choice:       r flowering plant       r green plant

in honor of______________________________________________________

(or) in memory of________________________________________________

$8        r cash       r check

Please return to the church office by Wednesday, April 5.

B
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Adult Church School
No Church School on Easter – 

Join us for brunch in the narthex!

Becomers Class
	 April 2	 Hosea 7:11-16, 9:1-17,14:1-9, Repentance
	 April 9	 Jonah – 1:1- 4:11, A Parable
	April 16 	 Easter – no Sunday School
	April 23	 Micah 1:1-9, 2:1-3, 3:1-12, Sins & Judgment
	April 30	 Micah 4:1-13, 5:2-5, 6:8, 7:18-20, Promises

Bible Exploration
Finishing up the study of Galatians and beginning a 
study of I, II, and III John, CR2 

Biblical Perspectives
	 April 2	 George Michie, My Life and Ministry
	 April 9	 Dick Hobson, The Wonder of the Creation
	April 16	 Easter – no Sunday School
	April 23	 Mark Siler and Wayne Blackwell   
		  “Haywood Street UMC”
	April 30	 Rick Hughes, My Life and Ministry

Faith Builders
	 April 2	 Class Poetry Reading
	 April 9	 Off-site: Class participation  
		  in A Hope Breakfast
	April 16	 Easter – no Sunday School
	April 23	 Wade Talbot shares his faith journey
	April 30	 TBD (many members of class will be at  
		  Women’s Roan Mountain Retreat)

 Wired Word
contemporary study of newsworthy weekly issues, 
upstairs in Room 14.

A Holy Conversation 
at BMPC
We are beginning an exciting process of strategic 
planning for BMPC. The Session has appointed an 
energetic and diverse group to form our new Strategic 
Planning Ministry Team. Members of the team are 
Wayne Mullis, Gay Mothershed, Joseph Mathews, Beth 
Gunn, Karen Davis, Alison Banzhoff, and Skip Stansell. 
With the guidance of Mary Katherine, consultant, 
Art Ross, and a wonderful planning guide: Holy 
Conversations: Strategic Planning as a Spiritual Practice 
for Congregations, we are looking forward to our  
work together.

As we begin our work, Art Ross has helped us 
understand that our congregation can do anything. 
But, we cannot do everything. The purpose of the 
Holy Conversations we will have as a congregation is 
to discern and prioritize our mission opportunities. 
When strategic planning is understood as a process 
of discernment, it becomes a means to an intentional 
process of learning and questioning, in which 
leaders and members are continuously engaged in 
conversations with one another and with God as we 
seek to be faithful and authentic to our beliefs.  

The Session has charged our ministry team to 
take the lead in engaging in Holy Conversations to 
discern our congregations spiritual, relational, and 
programmatic needs and to relate these needs to 
future staffing patterns, facility needs, space use, and 
available financial resources. 

We have a profound challenge and opportunity. We 
look forward to the Holy Conversations that are already 
beginning to take place in our congregation as we seek 
to understand and be faithful to what God is calling us 
to be and to do at BMPC.   –Skip Stansell      


